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25/02/2022 

 

Stuart Edwards        Sent via Email  
Head of Administrative & Property Services 
Tonbridge & Malling Borough Council 
 
 
Dear Stuart 

Thank you for your email and attachment regarding public conveniences. 

Firstly, for clarity we are responding in relation to public conveniences located on the corner of 
Court Lane in Hadlow, Kent and not Snodland. 

Secondly, your attached letter says; “Having initially agreed to the principal of the transfer, the 
Parish Council subsequently determined that it did not want to pursue a transfer.”  We would be 
grateful if you could amend your records to confirm that Hadlow Parish Council has never agreed 
to transfer in principle or any other form. 
 
Finally, and in conclusion, Council’s original decision and resolution remains in place; 
 
RESOLVED to decline the offer of transfer regarding the Public Toilet Facility located on 
the corner of Court Lane, Hadlow from TMBC to the Parish Council.   
 
The re-instatement of our resolution was confirmed at Planning & Environment Meeting held 
22/02/2022 after liaising with full Council. 
 
Again, thank you for a final opportunity to consider this matter and we hope that the Borough 
Council will re-consider their decision and continue to provide this service on the busy A26. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

Melanie Stepkowski – Parish Clerk 
On Behalf of Hadlow Parish Council  
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